
October 1, 2024 

 

 

Joys, Concerns, & Sympathies 

Concerns 
Two of our Florida clubs were in the path of Helene when it through their areas, causing a lot 
of damage. There have not been any reports of injuries or damages to our dancers, ut please 
keep them in your prayers. 

 

Salty Bobbers in Steinhatchee: Caller: Charlie Pergrossi  

High Springs Dance Club in High Springs: Caller Bill Cassidy 

 

Update on Lenny Newberry: Lenny is coming along beautifully, especially considering the 
extent of his stroke. He has to have another stent put in, and he is having PT (physical 
therapy), OT (occupational therapy), and ST (speech therapy) appointments. It’s a process, but 
we’re getting there. 

We thank everyone in the dance community for their outpouring of love and prayers for 
Lenny’s recovery. It has done so much to bolster us.   Margaret Newberry 

lennynew@mail.com 

mnewberryrounds@yahoo.com 

 

Update on Dave Vieira:  Dave had a third degree heart block which required a pacemaker. 
He’s being quiet for two weeks and then should be able to start back up!   Michele Vieira 

dvcaller@gmail.com 

macvten@gmail.com  


